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Dear Parents, 

I think we have had all weathers this week including a glimpse of spring. Please 

continue to send children in with their coats as it is still quite cold 

Y1 Catholic Social Teaching (CST) Assembly 

This morning Year 1 shared their assembly all about ‘Stewardship’ of our common 

home, planet Earth. Unfortunately, I was not able to be there as I had a meeting off 

site but I have heard all about it and how fabulous the children were. Thank you to 

the Year 1 families who attended. 

The next CST class assembly will be on Friday 23rd May at 9am. Year 3 will be leading 

this one. 

New Altar Servers 

Fr Paul was in school last Monday and will be back next Monday to train those Year 

4 and 5 children who expressed an interest in becoming Altar Servers at school 

and/or in St Wilfrid’s Church. We had a good turnout of volunteers which was really 

lovely to see. 

Parish News 

https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/  

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 at Delamere Forest 

What a fabulous day they all had on Wednesday looking for the Gruffalo in 

Delamere Forest. The sun shone which made all the difference. Being able to walk to 

the train station for the eight minute journey was an exciting part of the day. 

Members of the public asked staff on the train, which school they were from as they 

were so impressed at how well behaved our children are. Thank you to all the staff 

and volunteers who went on Wednesday, you enabled all the children to have a 

wonderful time. 

Week commencing 13/5/2024 

There will be NO school snack for Years 1 to 6 during week commencing 13/5/2024. 

This is because it is the Y6 SAT week and we do not want to risk disturbing the 

children during their tests. 

Sports Day 

This is not until next half term but I thought I’d make sure you had the date. It is Friday 

14th June in the morning for all children, weather permitting. 

 

https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/


Mini Vinnies 

On Monday Mrs O’Hara worked with our Mini Vinnies to plant lots of seeds in and 

around the prayer garden. We can’t wait to see the results. 

School Building Fund 

Thank you so much to the families who read all about the School Building Fund last 

week and who have paid this year’s £15 levy per child. Please contribute if you are 

able, we have benefited from a lot of Diocese funding in the last few years. 

Holy Communion Session 5 

This took place on Monday after school. If I could ask for your prayers for our 

communicants as they continue their preparation. Thank you to Mrs Cannavan for 

leading our Sacramental programme in school. 

 

God Bless, 

Justine McEniff 

Headteacher 

 

"I have come that they may have life, and have it to the full." John 10:10 

 


